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Hawthorn Primary School

Park Close, Elswick, Newcastle upon Tyne NE4 6SB

Telephone (0191) 2734237 

e-mail admin@hawthorn.newcastle.sch.uk

4th January 2021
Dear Parents/Carers,
Due to the current situation regarding the rise in Covid cases, we have had to make the difficult decision to move all learning to remote learning, except for those children who are classed as vulnerable and children of Critical Workers. School will open to this group from Wednesday 6th January 2021 at 8:50 until 15:30. In order to ensure risk assessments are in place and staffing sorted we are going to have to remain closed tomorrow (Tuesday 5th January). 

If you think your child falls into the vulnerable/critical worker group please email the admin account at admin@hawthorn.newcastle.sch.uk with the following information ASAP: 

Child’s name:

Child’s class:

Name of Parent workplace:

Parent Job role:

Working pattern:

You will be sent an email reply if we are able to offer your child a place in school. 

Teachers will be providing lessons remotely as we do not want children’s learning to be impacted. A member of staff will be in touch with you tomorrow to discuss any issues you may have with accessing learning from home, e.g. seesaw codes etc. 

Thank you once again for your continued support, these are unprecedented times and we are trying to keep you updated as soon as we receive any information. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the school on 0191 2734237 or 07745790467 or you can email admin@hawthorn.newcastle.sch.uk 
Jane Dube

Head Teacher 
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